PORT WENTWORTH PULP MILL PORT WENTWORTH, GEORGIA

One Bonnybridge Road
Port Wentworth, GA 31407

September 2, 2005

Dave Weatherer:

We just want to thank you for all you have done in planning, designing, and supporting us for the
shoring of the pulper pit and the winder trim pit for the Port Wentworth Fluff Pulp Project.

You were quick to participate in two planning/design sessions with our engineers and
construction teams for the pulper pit. This was essential to obtaining a design that was safe, cost

effective, constructible with the pile and foundation design, and able to be done in a short
schedule.

You also supported us whenever we had questions. We appreciate the work you have done and
look forward to working with you on another project.

Sincerely,

TS s Cash

" Sally Cook
Cc:  Jefferson Markey




